     PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION                       

                                                                                                                                                     Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th July 2012 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman),  Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Michael Cray, Peter England, Pam Thomas, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Rev. Roger Hart, Liz Cook, Mel John and M Wilcox..
Apologies for absence were received from: PCSO Andrew Griffiths (Pembroke & Pembroke Dock NPT), Mike Cook and Myra Rowley.
Christine John (Vice Chairman) welcomed the members to the July meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association, then went on to ask if the members were agreed that the minutes of the 12th June meeting gave an accurate and full account of the proceedings:

Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Anthony Brown seconded his proposal.
Treasurer’s report
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that there had not been any changes to the P&B CA’S accounts since the last month’s meeting; so there remains a credit balance of £243.16.

Pennar residents to celebrate the opening of the London Olympics

Cllr Maureen Colgan announced that the residents of Pennar and Bufferland will celebrate the opening of the London Olympic Games by holding a garden party in the grounds surrounding St Patrick’s Church on Saturday 28th July. If it happens to rain on the big day, then the party will be held in the community hall.
An application for a grant of £250 will be made to the Community Chest to cover the cost of the event.
Safe (walking) Routes in the Community (SRIC)

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that Sue Lewis (PCC Officer appointed for SRIC affairs) has made a thorough preparation of the SRIC committee’s case for establishing safe walking routes around the Bush Park and Pennar areas of Pembroke Dock. 
Refurbishing the amusements in children’s play parks

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that PCC have made a sum of money available to re-equip and renovate the amusements in St Patrick’s Municipal Park. The work is due to start very soon.
A new life for two prominent landmarks in Pennar?
An application has been put before the PCC Planning Department for the conversion of the old Pennar School to provide seven housing units and four flats.

Close to Ferry Road, a developer is considering applying for planning permission to convert Gilgal Chapel to provide two housing units.

The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th August 2012 at 7.30 p.m.
